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APPEARANCES : 

HARRIS R. ANTHONY, c/o Marshall M. Criser, 

111, 150 South Monroe Street, Suite 400, Tallahassee, 

Florida 32301, Telephone No. (904) 222-1201, on behalf 

of Southern Bell Telephone and Telegraph Company. 

J. SUE RIU~ARDSON, office of the Public 

Counsel, Claude Pepper Building, Room 812, 111 West 

Madison Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1400, 

Telephone No. (904) 488-9330, appearing on behalf bf 

the Citizens of the State of Florida. 

JEAN R. WILSON, FPSC Division of Legal 

Services, 101 East Gaines Street, Tallahassee, Florida 

32399-0863, Telephone (904) 487-2740, on behalf of the 

Commission staff. 

ALSO PRESENT: 

STAN GREER, FPSC Division of communications 

CARL VINSON, FPSC Division of Research & - 

Regulatory Review 

TERRILL BOOKER, FPSC Division Of 

Communications 

WALTER BAER, Office of Public Counsel 

WAYNE TUBAUGH, Southern Bell 
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IT IS STIPULATED that this deposition was 

taken pursuant to notice in accordance with the 

applicable Florida Rules of Civil Procedure; that 

objections, except as to the form of the question, are 

reserved until hearing in this cause; and that reading 

and signing was not waived. 

IT IS ALSO STIPULATED that any off-the-record 

conversations are with the consent of the deponent. - 
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CHARLIE DAVID CHASTEEN 

appeared as a witness and, after being duly sworn by 

the court reporter, testified as follows: 

EXAMINATION 

BY MS. RICHARDSON: 

Q And if you would, please, state your name and 

spell it, so we'll have it accurately for the court 

reporter. 

A My full name is Charlie David Chasteen. Do 

you want me to spell all three of them or just the last 

name? 

Q Just the last one, unless we've got an 

unusual spelling on the first two. 

A Last name is C-H-A-S-T-E-E-N. I go by David, 

not Charlie, by the way. 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

Okay. And your address, Mr. Chasteen? 

And your phone number. 

Work or home? 

Home number will be fine. 

And that's a 305 area code? 

Yes, it is. ~ 

Can you tell me what your present position is 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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iith the Company? 

A I'm a manager with Southern Bell on the 

letwork Department. 

Q Does that give you responsibility for 

installation and maintenance? 

A Yes, it does. 

Q 

A North Dade. 

Q North Dade. And how long have you held this 

And which IMC do you work at? 

?osition? 

A Over ten years. I couldn't give you the 

axact number. 

Q In the same maintenance center in North 

Dade? 

A No, no. No. I've only been up there two 

years, I think. I'm not quite sure. 

Q 1990? '91? 

A It was '90 or '91, ~ * m  not quite sure. 

Q Okay. And where were you before that? 

A Here in Miami Metro. 

Q Okay. Also as a manager in the IMC? 

A Right. Not in the IMC, no. 

Q 

A I'm outside. I'm in charge of the 

installation and maintenance on the outside. 

No? Where were you when you were in Miami -- 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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Q Thank you. Outside I&M. 

A Right. 

Q Okay. And in Miami-Metro, did you perform 

the same work that you're presenting doing now 

A Right, pretty close to the same. 

Q Do you have any of the same work crew now 

that you had then? 

A We split that division. I'm trying to think 

ghat went one way -- I would probably say, yes, I would 
lave to have some, I would assume. 

Q Okay. And your duties, you manage outside 

repair forces? 

A And installation, right. 

Q And installation. So youtre in charge of 

installing new service as well as repairing trouble 

reports? 

A Right. 

Q 

A Right. 

Q Okay. Do you also deal with, say, state or 

Does that cover residence and business? 
- 

public offices at all? 

A If they are in our general area and they have 

i problem, of course. 

Q Okay. So you just cover -the whole thing in 

your area? 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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A Right. 

Q All right. 

A 

*at's in there associated with my job. 

roblem, or installation or a service request, is what 

re call them, then my people handle it. 

I have geographic responsibilities of anybody 

If they have a 

Q Okay. Are you a first level, second level? 

A Second level. or Level 5 is what we really 

ire. 

Q Okay. Pay Grade 5? 

A Right. 

Q All right. And were you also a second level 

3t Miami Metro? 

A Pay Grade 5 sounds better. 

Q Pay Grade 5. I'm sorry. 

A That was just -- I just said Pay Grade 5 
instead of second level, that's all. 

Okay. 

You date yourself when you say first or 
- Q 

A 

second level. That's what I was told. 

Q Well, I just dated myself. 

A And me, too, though. 

Q Okay. What did you do before you were a Pay 

Grade 5 in charge of outside I & M  forces for the 

Company? And that's been about ten years, so that 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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would be maybe '83 or SO? 

A We're guessing now, okay. I can tell you 

what I have done in my career. I'm not quite sure -- I 
was a first level. I was a craftsman for about seven 

and a half years. I started in 1962. I was a 

craftsman for approximately seven years or eight years, 

somewhere in there. 

level, which is now Pay Grade 3. 

while. 

a Pay Grade 4 to date. I did that for a while and then 

Pay Grade 5. First level, second level or 3, 4 and 5 s ,  

that's what we call them, basically, we are all related 

to the outside work force. 

I became a manager as a first 

I did that for a 

Then I was what they call a step and a hall? or 

Q Okay. So all of your experience with the 

Company has been dealing on the outside, the I&M on the 

outside? 

A Well, as a craftsman I've been inside and as 

a manager I have been inside. You have a little bit of 

everything. 

- 

Q All right. And I don't understand craftsman 

then. What are the duties of a craftsman? 

A That's in relation to the job I had at the 

time, was an install/repairman, is a craftsman, or the 

old telephone man. I started with-the Company in the 

frame, that's the one that does all the -- provides the 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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dial tone to the field people. I was a craft title. I 

das also what they call a toll test deskman. They 

handled the long distance network. That's when we were 

part of AT&T and had that. 

Q Okay. All right. I'd like to move up to 

Miami Metro. 

supervisor was in the Miami Metro center? 

Can you tell me who your immediate 

A In what time frame? I couldn't give you -- 
let me just tell you who I had working there. 

Q All right. 

A The last person I had there was a Rudy Leon. 

Q And he was above you? 

A Right. 

Q Okay. 

A He was there, and we split the division or 

district, so he was the last one that was in charge of 

Miami Metro. 

Q 

A He is a 6, yeah. 

Q Okay. What would his title be as a Pay Grade 

All right. Now, would he be a Pay Grade 6? - 

6 there, would it be an operation manager? 

A Operation manager. 

Q Would he have responsibility for more than 

just Miami Metro? 

A No. 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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Q AS an operation manager? 

A NO. 

Q 

A Right. 

Q All right. 

A 

He only Oversaw the Miami Metro Center- 

You're talking about the' test center or the 

uhole geographic -- 
Q The whole geographic center. 

A Right, he had it all, right 

Q Okay. And do you know who his immediate 

supervisor was then up the chain of command? 

A Linda Isenhour. 

Q Linda Isenhour. As general manager? 

A Right. 

Q All right. Then, is that the same now for 

North Dade or has that changed? 

A Linda Isenhour is the same. 

Q Linda Isenhour is the he same, but who is - 

your operations manager now? 

A In North Dade it's Ralph Delavega. 

Q 

right now? 

How many people do you have working for  you 

A About 125. 

Q Okay. And those are installer repairmen? Or 

do you have construction crews? 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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A No. I have the installer repairman. 1 have 

that they call a systems technician, where they do the 

:orPorate work, the work for ourselves. That's our own 

~roup of people that do in-house work. 

Q Okay - 
A I have a group of people that do megalinks. 

t don't know if you know anything about megalinks. 

Q 

A 

Q Okay. Is that fiberoptics high tech? 

A They do that, yes, they do. They install, 

I don't know anything about megalinks. 

They do the high tech end of the businese. 

repair it. 

Q All right. Well, I'm really pretty much 

zoncerned with installation and repair and/or sales. 

Have you been involved at all in sales for the Company? 

A Yes, I have. 

Q Okay. And do you know what period of time? 

Can you give me a date? 
- 

A Not really, you know. 

Q Are you still involved in sales? 

A NO. 

Q Okay. Was it while you were in Miami Metro 

that you were involved in sales? 

A Yes. - 

Q What about in North Dade at all, that's 1990. 
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A No. 

A Just Miami Metro? 

A Right. 

Q Okay. And let me see. You weren't real 

jure, but Miami Metro immediately preceded Worth Dade, 

so you there at least there in 1990. About how many 

{ears? Do you know about how many years? 

A Prior to that in Miami Metro? We've done so 

nuch splitting -- well, as long as it's been Miami' 

fletro, five years. 

Q About five years. Okay. 

A Maybe more than that. I'm not quite sure. 

Q I've got about, that's fine. If you're not 

real sure, but you can get close. 

A Well, we went through a process for the last, 

probably, ten years of downsizing the divisions. We're 

3own to three now. Whereas, before we had, you know, 

13 or 14. And it's a process that we've gone through 

€or probably ten years. So I was in that process, 

&her than I was working. I can give you geographic 

location, but it might have been called something else. 

Q Okay. In your responsibilities, did you also 

- 

have responsibility for cable repair? 

A At one time in Miami Metro I did for a year. 

Q Okay. All right. Have you talked to anyone 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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ibout your deposition here today? 

A Yes, I have. 

Q 

A Where did he go? 

Q One of the attorneys? 

A 

And who did you talk to? 

Him and some of the people I work with and my 

>ass. 

Q Okay. And what did you and your boss 

iiscuss? 

A I told him I had to come down here. We had 

neetings, or whatever. You know, you give him your 

:alendar of events. He plans his, and I plan mine. 

rhat's all. Plus he talked to me in relation to when 

the letters came out that certain people are going to 

be deposed; some of them work for me. I brought them 

in and gave them a copy of the letter, and told them, 

you know, what their rights were by what the letter 

stated. 
- 

Q All right. Can you tell me what the letter 

told you? 

A It said you're going to be deposed. You have 

a right to be represented by an attorney. 

for an attorney up to $150 a hour. We have a list of 

attorneys for you to chose from. There will be an 

attorney representing -- he's there to represent the 

We will pay 
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.elephone company, not you. They didn't say not YOU, 

)ut if you read it that's what it says. 

Q And are you represented here today by an 

ittorney? 

A No, I'm not. 

Q okay. so when you talked to your people, is 

lhat basically what you told them, the ones that we'll 

,e talking to today? 

A Right. 

Q A l l  right. Did anyone give you any 

%ssurances that if you told us what you know, assuming 

p u  know some allegations of falsification, that you 

aould not be disciplined from what you told us today? 

A NO. 

Q No one gave you those assurances. 

Okay. Do you have any expectations of being 

disciplined from what you tell us today? 

- A NO. 

Q Okay. Did anyone discuss with you the fact 

that you were under oath and that perjury charges might 

be applied if you lied to us today? 

A NO. 

Q Okay. Are you familiar with the perjury 

statute at all, that you could be liable? 

A I've got a general idea. I'm not a lawyer, 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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>ut I know if you're under oath yourre supposed to do 

:he best you can to tell the truth. 

Q Okay. 

A If you don't and are found guilty, then 

ghatever happens, happens. 

Q All right. For your information the law 

states that it would be five years jail time or a 

$ 5 , 0 0 0  fine, either or both. Okay. 

MR. ANTHONY: Actually, I think the law 

states up to five years or up to $5,000.  

MS. RICHARDSON: Up to. Up to. Thank you 

€or the clarification. 

MR. ANTHONY: You're welcome. 

WITNESS CHASTEEN: See, I told you I wasn't a 

lawyer. 

MS. RICHARDSON: No, but you've got plenty 

here, so -- 
WITNESS CHASTEEN: I can see that. 

Q (By Ms. Richardson) All right. Just, 

generally, what do you know about falsification of 

customer repair records? 

A 

Q I've got all day, if you know that much. 

A I do, too, then. I've read a lot in the 

newspaper. I have had some firsthand dealings with it 

How much time do you have? 
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As far as -- that's about it, I guess as far as -- 

Q Okay. Let's start on the firsthand dealings 

What do you know specifically and personally with it. 

about falsification of customer trouble repairs? 

A I have had some people that have falsified 

some records, and they are not here anymore. 

Q Tell me in what manner they falsified the 

record, and let's start off with who. 

. A Where is the lawyer at? 

MR. ANTHONY: I'm right here. 

WITNESS CHASTEEN: Am I supposed to give her 

names or not? 

MR. ANTHONY: We're going to argue about 

whether or not this is kept confidential later. You 

can give her names now. 

WITNESS CHASTEEN: Because it doesn't matter 

to me. 

M R .  ANTHONY: Go ahead, and give the name, 

that's fine. 

A Okay. Don't ask me dates, okay, because I 

can't remember the dates. We'll start with 

We had a process, if you want, me and two or 

three other people went through --'we had some customer 

complaints that the line was mostly fixed, and it 
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gasn't fixed. And we started investigating an 

individual, and through a process of talking to 

individual customers, looking at his work reports and 

ill of that, found out they were falsified and 

terminated him. 

Q Okay. And would that be while you were in 

Yiami Metro or North Dade? 

A Miami Metro. 

Q During that period of time in Miami Bletrb. 

Rnd you were his direct supervisor? 

A No. 

Q How did you become involved, then? 

A I'm really not quite sure who told me or 

whatever it was -- where I got the information that he 
was involved, I don't know if his first level told me 

that or somebody on my staff told me that. 

us as a group, meaning the first level, my staff and 

myself did some various reporting and some field 

interviews with customers and stuff like that. 

But all of 

Q All right. And is he the only one? 

A NO. 

Q Who else? 

A A guy named 

Q And , or 

A It's Y something. 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

,19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Q Okay. Was it the same kind of problem? 

A Basically, yeah. He was falsifying records, 

aying he did certain things and he didn't do them. 

Q Was he trying to build up his work record and 

ake time off on the sly? 

A I asked him that question. And, well, until 

his day he said he never did anything wrong, so I 

lever got an answer that I was satisfied with. 

Q All right. And was he also terminated? a 

A Yes, he was. 

Q All right. And who else? 

A Those two. We have another one. I think his 

lame is 

Q Okay. And was his also an individual 

instance of repair falsification? 

A Oh, yeah. His was sales. 

Q His was sales. And how was he falsifying 

sales? 
- 

A He showed that he made them and he didn't 

nake them through different customer contacts and 

interviews and what have you, and he was -- I 
terminated him, too. 

Q All right. And how did you get involved in 

sales? Was this in Miami Metro? 

A Yes. 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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Q All right. And how did you and the People 

inder you get involved in sales? 

A 

Q uh-huh. I mean, if you were installer 

How did we get involved with sales? 

repair people, it's to me -- 
A 

company had. 

Through different sales programs that the 

Q Okay. Were you trained? Were you given 

specific sales training? 

A 

Q Okay. By whom? 

A Our staff. If you want individual names, I 

We were given overviews of the sales program. 

couldn't tell you who they were. 

Q Okay. And how long were these individual 

overviews? Were they an hour meeting, or did they take 

a couple of days, a week? 

A No, there a couple of hours, you know. 

Q A couple of hours. And what kind of things - 

were you asked to sell? 

A ESS features. 

Q Special services features like call 

forwarding? 

A Well, those are called ESS features. 

Q Okay. ESS. I'm sorry, I- didn't quite hear 

you, and I want to make sure that she gets down what 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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'ou're saying. 

A If you don't hear me speak up. 

Q It's not only that, but it's getting into a 

.ot of acronyms, sometimes it's -- 
A Your call waiting and your call forwarding, 

Wee-way calling, things like that. 

Q Okay. And did you sell maintenance plans, 

inside wiring maintenance plans? 

A Yes, we did. 

Q All right. And how was that done? Were you 

111 told to work together on this or give so much time 

LO it or do it individually? How was it structured? 

A You're talking about giving so much time to 

the sales, where we went out and talked to a group of 

people, meaning the install repairman, and tell them 

that if they had an opportunity to talk to their people 

to try to, you know, the customers as they met them. 

So then installer repair people, you would - Q 

tell these individuals. Someone came down and told you 

about the sales program? 

A Right. 

Q And said, "Now, you go out and tell your 

people about the sales program." 

A Right. ~ 

Q You're outside field people. And when they 
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make a contact with the customer, they are to sell that 

customer a new service or a maintenance plan. IS that 

how it worked? 

A Not exactly. They are explained to them and 

attempt to sell it, right. 

Q Okay. Attempt to sell. 

A Right. 

Q All right. And how much time were they 

supposed to give to selling as opposed to repairin6 or 

installing new service? 

A There wasn't a time element placed on it. 

Q Okay. Were they supposed to keep track, a 

record of their time? Are they supposed to log their 

time in with the Company, keep some kind of record on 

how much them they spent repairing or installing a 

particular service? 

A Yes. 

All right. Were you given instructions for - Q 

them so that you could tell them that they were 

supposed to spend -- maybe a different code for sales? 
When they were doing sales they were supposed to record 

that as sales work? 

A You know, sales should be incidental to the 

job you're doing, which is according to the time 

reporting is Seven minutes or less. They only report 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

[uarter hours. 

:o the next quarter. 

tbsorb it into whatever work duties you're doing. 

And if it goes into eight, they roll it 

If it's less than that, YOU would 

Q okay. what if it took him 20 minutes to sell 

in item, and he managed to sell a maintenance plan 

rithin 20 minutes. 

instruction, the ST, on how to record that time? 

Would he be given any special 

A I don't believe I've ever run across that, so 

IOU know -- that question that way. 
Q Okay. Was it ever brought up? Did anyone 

Zver ask, "Aren't we supposed to be recording this 

inder a sales time or something?" 

A Not to my knowledge it wasn't, no. 

Q Okay. when you were advised to go out and 

tell your people to do sales, were you advised about 

recording, maybe keeping track of how much time was 

spent on sales? 

A The only thing we told them, or I'm the one 
- 

that had told them, is sales associated with the 

job-site visit should be incidental. We didn't expect 

them to spend a lot of time, you know, badgering the 

customer. You know, we have these sales items to sell, 

and it should go through your normal routine while 

you're working with them. - 

Q Okay. And while you were a manager and your 
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People were selling, did some of these sales programs 

give awards and prizes? 

A Yes, they did. 

Q 

A Yes, I did. 

Q What did you receive? 

A A trip. 

Q A trip. Where did you go? 

Did you ever receive any? 

A You know where I went. You know as much. 

about this as I do. 

Q No, I'm not sure. Tell me. 

A 

Q Virgin Islands. St. Thomas, was it? Just 

I want to the Virgin Islands, I think it was. 

somewhere down there? 

A I don't know. St. Thomas. I'm not quite 

sure. 

Q 

A Right. 

Q Was this a week-long cruise? 

A Yes, it was. 

Q Okay. Was that the only award or prize you 

Virgin Islands is close enough. 

- 

received? 

A To my knowledge, it is. 

Q Okay. And do you remember when that was? 

A Do I remember when it was? No. 
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Q Well, it was before 1990 and sometime after 

dhat, 1980, '81, 82, '85, ' 8 8 ?  

A It was before 1990. I J ~  not sure of the 

year. I really don't know. 

Q Okay. 

A 

what it is. 

Q 

A Okay. 

Q All right. Who else was on that cruise with 

These guys could probably tell you exactly 

We may have to ask them to do that for us. 

you? 

A On the boat I was on or on the whole cruise? 

Q Well, on the whole cruise or on the boat? 

A My wife, George Fortner and his wife, Missy 

Perrera . 
Q Pererra, P-E-R-E-R-R-A? 

A It starts with a PI yes. Paul Singer. 

Somebody named Knowles, I can't remember his first 

name. 
- 

Q K-N-0-W-L-E-S? 

A Yes. There were some more, and I'm trying J 

-- I can't remember all of them. 

Q During this period when you were selling and 

the people under you were selling,-do you know of 

anyone who falsified sales records? 
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A Yes - 
Q Okay. Can you name those people for me? 

A the guy I fired. 

Q How did he falsify sales records? 

A He showed that he made sales and he didn't. 

Q Without actually contacting the customer? 

A Right. 

Q And how would he get a record? How would he 

:ome up with the names to show that he had sales? 

nean, doesn't he have to turn in some kind of a report 

'I 

that he sold -- 
A Right. Right. He has to fill out some 

information. 

Q Where did he get the infomation from? 

A He can get it from the telephone book. He 

can get it from, you know -- 
Q Did you ever investigate or have.security 

investigate to find out how he was doing this? - 
A 

did it all. 

I don't know if I gave it to security or I 

Q How did you find out that he was falsifying? 

What sent up a red flag to you? 

A A complaint from the commercial. 

Q A business customer called and said, "We 

didn't order this. "? 
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A I believe it was a residence customer. 

Q And they just said "I didn't order this 

iervice. why is it here?" 

A Right. 

Q Is that what it was? And you just had one 

>hone call and you investigated it? 

A Right. 

Q And that was the only phone call you ever got 

*e entire time? 

investigate? 

#ere aware of? 

The only reason you ever had to - 
There were no other problems that you 

A On him that was it. 

Q About what other people? 

A There were some more. 

Q Who were they? 

A 

Q 

A Adding stuff to customers' records without 

And what was he doing? 

- 
talking to the customer. 

Q What was he doing, adding maintenance plans 

or services? 

A He might have been adding it all. I'm not- 

sure if he was adding one of them or all of them. 

Q Okay. - 

A Adding some type of service that he didn't 
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:Ontact the customer, I can answer you to that. 

Q Okay. And who else? 

A 

Q 

A I believe. 

Q Okay. And was she doing the same kinds of 

Can you spell her last name? 

Aings -- 
A Right. 

Q -- adding services to customers' bills 

rithout their knowing it? 

A Right. She was terminated also. 

Q Okay. And is all of this in Miami Metro, all 

Df these people? 

A Yes. 

Q Was there anyone else? 

A Seemed like there was another one. 

Q So what, five people? 

MR. ANTHONY: Five people what? - 
Q (By Ms. Richardson) Have you named five 

people for me? 

A Right. 

Q Was it your recall that there were about five 

people -- 
A Right. 

Q -- who were terminated for falsifying sales? 

- 
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A NO. 

Q Disciplined for falsifying sales? 

A Three of them were sales and one of them was 

combination sales and -- 
Q Repair? 

A Basically, repair, yeah. Padding the bill is 

rhat we call it. 

Le wasn't on the job. 

~ O U  know, we'll keep it nice. 

Showing work to cover his hours that 

We call it other things, but, 

Q The next question is, then, the people that 

lad accrued all these false sales, did that go toward 

rour getting the cruise, the award of the cruise, did 

:hat count into the -- 
A I have no idea. I would say no. I didn't 

?in the cruise, by the way. 

Q Oh. How did you come to go then? 

A Because nobody else went. It's a pecking 

xder. I actually was third place. And you either 

took it or didn't take it. And the other two, one 

iidn't like the water and the other one didn't like 

people. (Laughter) 

- 

Q And you liked water and liked people, so you 

yot to go? 

A Yeah. - 

A Okay. So in that case I guess you could say 
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I never really got anything except by default. 

Q Were you disciplined at all for your 

supervision of these people who falsified Sales? 

A No. 

Q Okay. Were you involved in any investigation 

other than just personal? Did it go beyond you, the 

investigation? Did security get involved? 

A Yes, they did. Not on all of them. They got 

involved on, I believe, 

Q All right. Did you bring security in or did 

someone else tell you security was coming to 

investigate? 

A I think on I think 

security came in. 

that one. 

I think they got the complaint on 

Q Okay. And then notified you that there was a 

problem. 

A Right. 

Q And then you brought whatever investigation 
- 

-- how did you contribute to that? 
to that investigation? 

Did you contribute 

A Oh, yeah. I worked with them, provided them 

anything they needed, you know, in relation to any type 

of documents that we had, interviews with them. And 

then finally get their report and go through it with my 
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Zerminates them. Security doesn't. 

And then I'm the one that 

Q All right. Did you find during this time 

ghen your people were involved in sales that you were 

laving trouble covering your force-to-load on repair 

mnd installation because your people were so involved 

in sales? 

A No. 

Q Did you have any trouble in meeting your- 

out-of-service index? 

A Nothing to do with sales had anything to do 

with it. 

Q Okay. But you have had maybe some trouble in 

the past in meeting the out-of-service index? 

A I think we're having trouble right now. 

Q Okay. What would that be caused by? 

A More work than you have people to do it. 

Q Has that always been the case or is that just 
- 

recently? 

A No. It comes -- it goes with the weather a 
lot of times. You had a hurricane in here that wiped 

you right out. It takes care of all of your resources 

for all of your states. 

Q Okay. Other than the hurricane, which is 

admittedly a unique experience for the Company, other 
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than that, have you had any experience with meeting the 

repair process with your force-to-load? 

A Generally it's associated with, you know, a 

severe storm or something like that. Hopefully, no 

more like Andrew. We had another one here, I believe 

it was in March. I was on vacation when the -- I guess 
it's not nice to say in South Florida -- the blizzard. 
It took care of the rest of the portion of us, but, you 

know, farther up in, you know, Alabama, Georgia, axfd 

North Carolina, stuff like that. 

Q Okay. Were you involved in any boiler rooms 

in the sales campaign? Were you aware of them? 

A I'll have to ask you the same question that 

was asked before when they asked me about boiler rooms. 

What's your interpretation of boiler rooms? 

Q Take a bunch of people and put them in a room 

with a bunch of phones and tell them to start calling 

and making sales. 
- 

A Okay. In that case, yes. 

Q All right. And where was that? 

A In Miami Metro. 

Q And who was in charge of that? 

A I'm not quite sure, you know, as far as an 

individual. - 

Q Was it a manager put in charge? 
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A It definitely would be a manager, yes. 

Q 

A I don't think when Rudy was there there were 

Would Rudy Leon have been involved in that? 

ny sales going on at the time at all. 

.here a short period of time. 

wen have been a year. 

He was only 

In fact, it might not 

Q Okay. Who was before Rudy? Who preceded 

ludy as a Pay Grade 6 operations manager? 

It was John Benedict, and he was a Pay Grade A 

1 .  

Q B-E-N-E-D-I-C-K, T? 

A T. 

Q D-I-C-T? 

A Right. 

Q Okay. And he was a Pay Grade 7? 

A Right. 

Q Was Mr. Benedict involved in the b iler room? 

A I could say involved, I guess he was, yeah. 

Q Okay. Do you know if he was in charge of the 
- 

boiler room, of setting it up? 

A As far as directly in charge, I don't know 

that for a fact, no. He's got 300 or 400 people 

working for him. 

Q Do you know if Ms. Isenhour knew about it? 

A I don't know if she did or not, no. 
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Q HOW did you know about it? 

A I've talked to them every morning, usually. 

Q m. Benedict, you mean? 

A NO, the boiler room. I stopped in there and 

talked to them. 

Q 

A I have no idea now. 

Q 

Who was there when you talked to them? 

YOU can't remember one single conversation in 

the boiler room -- 
A I can remember the conversations, but I can't 

remember the people who were there. 

Q About how many people would be there? 

A Anywhere from a couple to six or eight, or 

something like that. 

Q Would they be primarily maintenance 

administrators or service techs? 

A It could have been a combination of either 

- 

Q Were there any business office sales persons 

there? 

A NO. 

Q So they were all people dedicated to 

installation and repair in the boiler room? 

A I believe so, yes. - 

Q Would that also be the manager whose name you 

one. 
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an't remember? 

A Would he be dedicated? IS that -- they were 
11 out of the Network Department, yes, so I guess, 

'es . 
Q So it would be somebody associated with 

letwork? 

A Right. 

Q Was it male or female? 

A We didnlt have an individual that was, say, 

You know, you had an Lirectly that was their office. 

iverseer, if that's -- 
Q Okay. Do you remember the overseer? 

A Yeah. Me. 

Q Okay. So you were in charge or the overseer? 

;et me say not in charge, but you were the overseer of 

;he boiler room yourself, personally. 

A I guess you could say I was, yeah. 

All right. Then would that make your Pay - Q 

2ade 7, or your manager directly above you responsible 

then, also, for the boiler room? 

A He's responsible for everything that goes on 

underneath him, yeah. 

Q Okay. And how long did this boiler room 

operate? - 
A A short period of time. I really couldn't 
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rive you a -- 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

month. 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

A year? 

No. 

Less than a year, more than a year? 

No, long less than a year, yes. Maybe a 

Five months? 

No. Maybe a month 

Why did it stop? 

Well, it was nonproductive. It was something 

to get out of. 

or a numerical number, if you didn't do this many you 

were failing to meet a quota or something like that. 

It was a bunch of people that got together, that 

volunteered to try to do something in the sales effort, 

and it became a social club with very little benefit to 

the Company and was done away with. 

We didn't have a threshold or a number 

However, it made enough money that an award - Q 

was given for a cruise. 

points? 

Didn't that take a lot of 

A I have no idea -- 
MR. ANTHONY: Wait a second. I am going to 

object because there's no predicate that the award of 

the cruise relates to that boiler room. There's 

nothing in the record that says that. 
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WITNESS CHASTEEN: I was going to answer. 

that. too. 

Q (By Ms. Richardson) Okay. Does the cruise 

relate to the boiler room? 

A Not as far as I know it doesn't. 

Q Were you given any awards or citations, 

merits, whatever, for the work that was done in the 

boiler room? 

A None. 

Q Okay. Let me switch gears here for a minute 

then. Let's go over to the repair side. 

And you have already cited two or three 

incidents of individual people who have falsified 

repair records and that you fired. Okay. I don't want 

to talk about them anymore, so my questions are going 

to relate to other incidences that you may or may not 

know of. 

A Okay. 

Q Okay. Either in your work in Miami Metro 
- 

andfor North Dade, and if you would specify which one, 

if it applies, do you know of a practice of creating 

fictitious trouble reports in order to meet the 

out-of-service-over-24-hour index? 

A No, I don't. 

Q Do you know what it means to build the base? 

- 
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Have you ever heard -- 
A Yes. 

Q 

A 

What have you heard about building the base? 

Do I -- same thing you just asked me, do I 
know what it means, and I was told what it meant. 

Q Told by who? 

A Just basically, it has to do with numbers. 

If you take 10% of ten, then that's one, if you take 

10% of a hundred -- so if we're looking at percentage 

-- if you had two mistakes out of 10, yourre 20%; two 

out of 100 is 2%. So that's building the base. If you 

only had ten, then 90 would be building the base. 

That's how it was explained to me. 

then explain it again. 

If that's wrong, 

Q No. I want to go with what you understand. 

Now, I'd like to know who explained it to you. 

M F L  ANTHONY: Wait a second. To the extent 

that it was explained to you by a lawyer in any 

interview with you, I'm going to instruct you not to 

answer the question based on privilege. 

that you learned it from some other source, you're free 

to answer the question. Okay, Mr- Chasteen? 

To the extent 

WITNESS CHASTEEN: No, I did not learn it 

from a lawyer. - 

MR. ANTHONY: Okay. 
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Q (BY Ms. Richardson) Who instructed you On 

iuilding the base or explained it to you? 

A One of the lawyers, one of our lawyers. NOW, 

vhich one it was -- 
MR. ANTHONY: Wait a second, Mr. Chasteen. If 

,ne of Southern Bell's lawyers discussed it with you, I'm 

instructing you not to answer Ms. Richardson's questions 

3ased on privilege. 

WITNESS CHASTEEN: Okay. 

Q (By Ms. Richardson) Okay. Now, just to go 

chrough the formality of this, Mr. Chasteen, you have 

3een instructed not to answer my question. 

mowledge that is relevant to the question I asked. 

I1Yestt or llnolt. 

Do you have 

MR. ANTHONY: The question was who discussed 

the topic with him. 

MS. RICHARDSON: Yes. 

MR. ANTHONY: And I'm saying, to the extent -- 
MS. RICHARDSON: You raised an objection, and 

I need to know if he has information ltyesll or ttno,tt and 

then if he's refusing to answer, because only he can 

testify. And I need to have that in the record. 

- 

MR. ANTHONY: Hers already said that he was 

told about it. I said to the extent it comes from a 

lawyer, he's not to answer. 
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MS. RICHARDSON: Okay. 

Q (By Ms. Richardson) Then are you refusing to 

inswer my question, based upon -- 
A No, I'm going to answer your question. And 

le's not going to like it. 

MR. ANTHONY: No, you're not going to answer 

che question. 

WITNESS CHASTEEN: Let me just explain 

something. 

MR. ANTHONY: If it has to with an interview -- 
WITNESS CHASTEEN: I'm not going to get into 

it. I'm just going to answer. A lawyer did exactly 

#hat you're doing. I don't remember who he was. 

MR. ANTHONY: Okay, Mr. Chasteen, any 

Aiscussions between you and the Company's lawyers are 

privileged. I'm instructing you now -- 
WITNESS CHASTEEN: I just told her. 

MR. ANTHONY: I'm instructing you not to 
- 

discuss those conversations. It's privileged; it's the 

Company's privilege. The Company is telling you not to 

discuss that with Ms. Richardson. Okay? 

WITNESS CHASTEEN: Okay. 

MR. ANTHONY: Thank you. 

Q (By Ms. Richardson) Now, Mr. Chasteen, 

outside of any conversations you had, okay, or any 
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information that an attorney may have told you, I don't 

want to know what the attorney told you, okay. 

A Okay. 

Q Get that set aside. Okay, Mr. Anthony's 

objection relates to what the attorney told you. 

Outside of that -- 
MR. ANTHONY: Or what he told the attorney. 

Both are privileged. 

knowledge, but the subject matter of that conversat-ion 

is privileged. I am going to instruct him not to 

answer. Now, you can ask him about the details, any 

other knowledge he has. And he can tell you separately 

what knowledge he has, even if he told the lawyers. He 

just can't tell you what he told the lawyers. 

making myself clear? 

You can ask any underlying 

Am I 

I think you confused me. 

MS. RICHARDSON: Yeah. I think we're finally 

in agreement on that. Let's see if we can do a 

hypothetical sample and see if we all understand and if 

M r .  Chasteen understands, because he's the main one. 
- 

Q (By Ms. Richardson) All right. Let's take 

just as a hypothetical, if you had a supervisor tell 

you in 1988 to back up the time on out-of-service 

reports to keep them from going over 24 hours, and that 

actually occurred, okay. Then you Aalked to a Company 

attorney in 1992. All right. And you had this 
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discussion where you told the Company attorney that 

your supervisor in '88 to ld  YOU to back up the times 

and you did so. Okay. Now, today, I'm asking you a 

question, has a supervisor or anyone ever told you to 

back up the times? Mr. Anthony raises an 

attorney-client privilege objection, okay. 

Can you answer my question or not? 

understanding of.the privilege that whether or not you 

can answer my question? 

Is your 

MR. ANTHONY: Let me explain to you. If Ms. 

Richardson asks you did anybody tell you to back up the 

time, you can answer that question. You simply cannot 

relate what you told the lawyer or what the lawyer told 

you, okay? 

MS. RICHARDSON: And so if I ask you then -- 
I don't ask you what did you tell Mr. Anthony, I ask 

you do you know of anyone who has ever instructed you 

to back up the time, would you feel free to answer my 

quest ion? 

WITNESS CHASTEEN: Sure. 

MS. RICHARDSON: Okay. 

M F L  ANTHONY: And, of course, that question 

was just a hypothetical. It doesn't assume that you 

know of any such thing. - 

WITNESS CHASTEEN: I don't know why you all 
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3re getting -- I thought the only question you asked me 
cas did I understand what building the base was. 

Q (By MS. Richardson) That's where we are 

right now, and let's go back to it. 

A And I said, "Yes, I do now." 

Q Okay. Let's go back to it. 

A Let's start off from there, and now let's go 

somewhere. 

Q Good. Thank you. 

A l l  right. Now that we've finished with our 

little legalese. 

Outside of any discussions that you've had 

dith company counsel and the three individuals that 

you've named, are you aware of anyone who has created 

fictitious trouble reports in order to build the base? 

A No. 

Q Okay. 

MR. ANTHONY: I'm sorry. Can we just -- my 
understanding was there were two individuals that 

M r .  Chasteen named who had false trouble reports? Mr. 

WITNESS CHASTEEN: Three. One had a 

combination, right? 

MS. RICHARDSON: He couldn't remember the 

name. 
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MR. ANTHONY: Who is the combination? 

WITNESS CHASTEEN: I gave you the names of 

em. 

MS. RICHARDSON: Did you give me all three? 

MR. m o m :  who is the combination. I'm 

is your 

rry. 

WITNESS CHASTEEN: 

nbination. 

Q (By Ms. Richardson) Thank you 

A , and were 100% 

lsifying customer reports, period. Whether they were 

I guess they were repair, yeah, because that's what 

ey said, they fixed something. 

Q How can you create a fictitious trouble 

port? How can that be done? Do you have any idea? 

A What you can do is call repair yourself and 

y, 'II'm having trouble with my phone," such and such 

d such, and that creates a trouble report. I can 

11 one in on yours. 

Q So you could call a trouble in on anybody's 

mber, essentially, and create a report. 

A Right. 

Q How would you be guaranteed that that would 

assigned to you if you're outside person, that you 

uld get to work on it? 
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A You can't today, but YOU used to be able to 

call and say @lI*m working on" -- say, ' 1 % .  Chasteen's 

phone. The neighbor comes out saying they are having 

trouble with their phone. 

report." They'd say, "Yeah, I've got one right here. 

Could you preassign .#at one to me.*' It's not called 

preassign; it's called something else now. 

Would you see if you have a 

Q Predispatch out, pending dispatch? 

A It means the same thing. In other words,. 

they are going to give it to you. 

your computer it will be there waiting on you. 

When you go through 

Q Okay. Are you aware of the rule that the 

Company has to clear out-of-service reports within 24 

hours? 

A Yes, I am. 

Q To at least 95% of the time? 

A Right. 

Q All right. Were you given statuses on 
- 

whether or not you were meeting that objective? 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

status. 

A 

Yes. 

And how often was that done? 

On an average once a week, probably. 

Once a week. And who would give you the 

Somebody in the maintenance center would send 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

47 

Lt to us. 

Q Okay. Would it be your immediate supervisor 

ir just whoever is in charge at the maintenance center 

if these kind of reports? 

A It's faxed to us, so I wouldn't -- you know, 
Q Okay. Was any emphasis ever placed on your 

neeting the index? 

A Oh, there's emphasis based on all of your 

indexes. 

Q Okay. Were you ever given any directions -- 
let me back up. 

When you were given this report, did you ever 

Were you ever told that you had missed niss the index? 

the index? 

A Of course. 

Q All right. And were you told to explain why 

you missed the index? 

A We discussed them in, you know, our staff - 
meetings and all of that as far as every index that we 

have. 

Q Okay. Are you familiar with disposition and 

cause codes? 

A Yes, I am 

Q All right. Can you just generally tell me 

what your understanding of the disposition and a cause 
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:ode is? 

A One is what's wrong with it, and one is what 

zaused it on the maintenance side. 

Q All right. And are those codes loaded or 

input at some point on a trouble report? 

A On the completion of it, yes. 

Q On the completion. All right. And are you 

aware of any disposition and cause codes that would 

exclude a trouble report from being counted in that' 

out-of-service index? 

A There are some, yes. 

Q All right. Can you identify any of them? 

Not by number but just by general description? 

A I'm trying to think what they are. Some have 

to do with customer action, I believe, and the others 

are acts of nature or God, or something. 

sure. 

I'm not quite 

Flood? 

It may very well be. 
- Q 

A 

Q Okay. Have you ever had anyone instruct you 

to use exclude codes in order to prevent a report from 

being counted in the out-of-service? 

A NO. 

Q Have you heard the term "backing up the 

time"? 
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A Yes, I have. 

Q And in what context have you heard that 

particular term? 

A I read it in the newspaper, for one. 

Q Okay. Are you familiar with anyone who has 

purposely, intentionally backed up a clearing time so 

that a trouble report wouldn't go out-of-service-over- 

24-hours? 

A No, I 'm not. 

Q 

A To do what? 

Q 

Have you ever instructed anyone to do that? 

To back up the time on purpose to keep a 

report from going out of service over 24-hours? 

A No. 

Q Has anyone ever told you to do that? 

A No, they haven't. 

Q Have you ever been inside the maintenance 

center? 

A Oh, yeah. I was inside for about -- I was, 
probably, six to eight months I was in charge of what 

used to be the beach until it shut down. 

Q Okay. Were there ever days when individual 

MAS or STs were told that there would not be any 

out-of-services today, don't status any out-of-service? 

A NO. 
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Q Do you know whether or not when a phone goes 

>ut of service over 24 hours that that customer is due 

2 rebate or not for that? 

A Do I know if they are? Yeah, they are. 

Q They are. Would an exclude code, one of 

Aose excludable disposition and cause codes prevent 

:hat rebate, do you know? 

A Yes, it would. 

Q Okay. Do you know of anyone who has 

intentionally improperly statused out-of-service 

reports in order to meet that particular index? 

A No, I don't. 

Q Okay. Do you know of anyone who has ever 

instructed their people to do so? 

A No, I don't. 

Q Have you ever instructed anyone to do so, 

improperly status a report in order to meet the index? 

A No, ma'am. 

Q Are you familiar with autoscreener rules? 

A No, not the rules. I know what autoscreener 

- 

is. 

Q Okay. What's you;re understanding of what 

iutoscreener is? 

A It's a mechanized system-that looks at a 

trouble report and handles it without human 
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ntervention. 

Q Okay. Does it screen a report? Does it 

Letermine whether it's out-of-service or in Service? 

A That's all I can tell you about it. That's 

111 I know. 

Q Okay. So, then, it bypasses the MA station 

md goes directly to your people? 

A Right. 

Q Okay. Do you get those autoscreener rep6rts 

iifferently than you do the ones that come through the 

a s  who screen? 

A 

Q Yeah. 

A Well, I would think the fact that one iS 

You mean the process you're asking me? 

nechanized, that it's not touched by humans and the 

sther one is, is the only difference I know of. 

Q Okay. B u t  they come to you through the same 

pipeline? In other words, you get them off the same 

screen. 

- 

You don't know necessarily -- 
A You mean whether it was human screened or -- 
Q Right. 

A I wouldn't know that, no. There may be 

something on there to tell you but -- I have no idea. 
Q Okay. You said you worked with cable €or 

about a year. 
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A Right. 

Q Okay. In working with cable, are cable 

reports generally statused out-of-service or affec 

zervice up front? 

A It depends on the trouble report, how the 

:ustoner reports it as to whether it's out-of-service 

>r not. 

Q Okay. In your experience do most of them 
' 

zome to you as out-of-service, most of the cable? 

A Most of them in the cable repair end of the 

business, yes. 

Q They get dispatched as out-of-service. You 

gon't close them out as out-of-service. 

A Well, they are not out-of-service when we 

close them out. Are you trying to trick me here? 

Q NO. 

A 

Q 

A You call me and somebody has cut the cable 

I'm not quite sure what you're asking there. 

All right. Let me rephrase the question. - 

and you're out of service. 

it it's out-of-service; when they close it out you're 

back in service. 

When they're dispatched on 

Q Okay. When the trouble report is statused 

when it comes to you, is it generally already statused 

as out-of-service or is that something your cable 
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people would do after they've been ot there and looked 

st it? 

A No, it should be statused before you get it. 

Q Before you get it. 

A Right. 

Q Okay. Mr. Chasteen, I have an exhibit here, 

1811 give you copy so you can take a look at it. 

Before we get to that, I want to backtrack for just a 

minute and see if you know. 

On the boiler room, I asked you lot of 

questions about recording time, work time and so on. 

Do you know in the boiler room if there was any special 

reporting of time? How those individuals in the boiler 

room reported their time? 

A I don't know for a fact, no. 

Q Okay. Since you were the overseer, were you 

given any directions on telling people how to record 

their time that they spent in the boiler room? - 
A I don't remember at all, no. 

Q Okay. Do you know if they were recording 

their time to repair or installation? 

A I didn't look at their time sheets, so I have 

no idea what they recorded. 

Q Okay. All right. Looking at the exhibit, 

which has your name handwritten in the upper left-hand 
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:orner, and has a title o f  "NO Access Maintenance 

rroubles," okay, is that your name, Dave Chasteen, is 

that you? 

A Yes, it is. 

Q Okay. Have you seen this memo before? 

A I probably have. I couldn't, you know -- 
Q Okay. Who is it from? 

A Ronnie Brent. 

Q Ronnie Brent. 

A Right. 

Q Okay. And who is Mr. Ronnie Brent? 

A I was a Level 5 in charge of the maintenance 

center at Miami Metro. 

Q Okay. 

THE REPORTER: 

MS. RICHARDSON: Please, Exhibit 1. We'll 

Do you want to mark this? 

mark it as Exhibit 1. 

(Deposition Exhibit No. 1 marked for - 
identification.) 

Q (By Us. Richardson) All right. And it has 

some information in there about no-access service 

orders. And I'm reading from the last two photographs; 

"If you get a service order through your CAT that has a 

p.m. access time and it is in the a.m., call an MA to 

take the service order back. If it is a valid NAS or 
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10 access, you make the commitment time, NAS the 

service order in your CAT." 

Brent is telling you to do there? 

Can you explain what Mr. 

A Well, it says here, "If you receive a service 

srder through your CAT," that's a craft access 

terminal, that's what we call a CAT. That's any piece 

Df hardware that you have that allows you to access the 

computer inside. If you get one with a p.m. access and 

it's in the a.m., then you can't no-access it and the 

customer doesn't expect you there until the p.m. They 

can't do anything with it, so you have to call an MA. 

She can remove it from you and then you can pick up 

your next trouble. 

Q Okay. 

A Let me keep going. Then it says now, if it's 

a valid no access, which means you go out there, it's a 

p.m., you go in the p.m. and the customer is not there, 

that's a valid no access. You no access and go through 

your normal procedures. 

- 
That's what this is saying. 

Q What happens to those, the statusing on those 

service orders when they get tossed back into the 

hopper? 

another pending dispatch -- 
Do they just get held again and sent to 

A You have got two different service orders 

there, so which one do you want? 
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Q Okay. The a.m., when'you're not no accessing 

it; yourre sending it back, you're having the MA take 

it back. 

A Okay. So you have gone out mistakenly in the 

a.m. and it's a p.m. access? She will take it back, 

and it will be put back in the pool in the p.m. 

Q All right. Would it count as your having 

made the commitment if you called it up in your CAT in 

the morning? 

A NO. YOU can't make a commitment in p-m., you 

can't no-access prior to the -- it's like, unless I'm 

not explaining myself. 

Q No. 

A YOU can't no-access something unless -- if 
you are there prior to when the customer expects you. 

Q Okay. In terms of the CAT script, when is it 

determined, at what point is it determined, when you 

pull that trouble up on your CAT, that you have met the 

commitment? That the CAT can count that as a 

commitment met and not a missed appointment? 

- 

A When you have completed it and closed it out. 

Q Okay. So you actually have to clear it. I 

mean not clear it, because this is a service order, 

actually install it and have dial tone before the 

commitment is considered met? 
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A Right. 

Text task. 

And you close it out and ask for your 

Q All ric_-it. That last sentence, "Any 

naintenance trouble with a future due date status it to 

no access." 

A Where are we at? 

Q The last sentence. 

A Oh, okay. Way down there. 

Q Way down at the bottom. Can you explain 'that 

to me? 

A In the maintenance world, when we talk to the 

mstomer, we don't give you a calendar date on a 

trouble. We advise you that we will have your trouble 

fixed by 5:00, by this. It doesn't say that we're 

going to be there at 5:OO. 

back in service by 5:OO. 

case would be 5:00, you may finish it. 

there at 11:OO in the morning to try to do this, and if 

we locate and the trouble is inside, is what they are 

telling you, then you've made your commitment. 

We're going to have you 

So your commitment in that 

You may be 

- 

Q Okay. What's a "future due date status" 

then? 

A That has to do with service orders. A 

service order has a specific date.- It says "1'11 be 

there Thursday," whatever Thursday is of this week. It 
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kXSn't sav _that I'11be there Wednesday. 

ext task. 

It Says 1'11 

Q All right. That last sentence, "Any 

iaintenance trouble with a future due date status it to 

io access." 

A Where are we at? 

Q The last sentence. 

A Oh, okay. Way down there. 

Q Way down at the bottom. Can you explain 'that 

:o me? 

A In the maintenance world, when we talk to the 

xstomer, we don't give you a calendar date on a 

:rouble. We advise you that we will have your trouble 

Fixed by 5:00, by this. It doesn't say that we're 

yoing to be there at 5:OO. 

Dack in service by 5:OO. 

3ase would be 5:00, you may finish it. 

there at 1 1 : O O  in the morning to try to do this, and if 

vre locate and the trouble is inside, is what they are 

telling you, then you've made your commitment. 

We're going to have you 

So your commitment in that 

You may be 

- 

Q Okay. What's a "future due date status" 

then? 

A That has to do with service orders. A 

service order has a specific date.- It says "1'11 be 

:here Thursday," whatever Thursday is of this week. It 
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say, 5:oo. so if I show up at 11:OO in the morning, 

that's what this is saying, on the date with a 

commitment of 5 : O O  in the afternoon and we find the 

trouble inside your house, then this is what it's 

telling you to close it out. 

our commitment. 

And it says we've made 

Q Okay. And then that last line, then, really 

refers to what you're talking about. 

do with installation necessarily? 

It has nothing to 

A Right, it's trouble. 

Q It's strictly trouble. Okay. 

A Did I lose you or do you want to try it 

again? 

Q No. Give me a second to take a thought here. 

What I'm trying to figure out is if they had a future 

due date why it wouldn't be CON, C-0-N, instead of no 

access. 

A I don't know what CON means. 

Q Okay. Are you familiar with routine days and 
- 

nonroutine days or no routine days; routining of 

trouble? 

A NO. 

Q Would you consider some work to be routine, 

maybe tree trimming? . 

A We donlt trim trees. 
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Q YOU don't trim trees. That's a special 

wranization with the Company that does that? 

A We don't trim trees, except for right-of-ways 

And it has nothing to do with the md stuff like that. 

!ampany. It's an outside contractor that does it. 

Well, what about if a tree is hanging over a Q 

rire and it's about to, maybe a limb fall on it, that 

:ind of thing? 

A If it's in your yard, that's your 

:esponsibility, not the Company's. 

Q Okay. What about routining a protector? 

A We do that. They are supposed to do that 

?very time they visit one. 

Q Okay. When you clear, your people are 

mtside and they've cleared a report, do they close it 

it the same time? 

A I would say no. It's impossible, first of 

sll, t o  do it at the same time. 

Q 
- 

You mean physically impossible with a CAT? 

It's a two-step process? 

A Right. Well, you don't clear anything with a 

That's information that you provide the Computer CAT. 

back and forth, and it says, "1 did this." The 

computer provides you information;'you provide the 

computer back information on the status of what you are 
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dorking on. It physically does nothing, except it's a 

trade of information. 

Q Okay. 

A So if I put up a -- if I establish service to 
you, then you could have service until I physically 

tell the computer that I did this and nothing changes 

as far as the statusing or anything like that, the 

information provided to the computer. 

a two-step, you have to do something, then go in th'e 

computer and say that I did this work. 

When I say it's 

Q Okay. And when you go in the computer, would 

you enter the clear and close time at the same time? 

A It's all the same time. 

Q There's not two entries, there's only one 

entry is what you're saying? 

A Right. 

, Q  Okay. Has that always been the case? 

A Oh, no. 

Q Okay. Let's go back, then. When you were in 

Miami Metro were you working with the CAT at that time? 

A We had them €or five years or something. I'm 

not quite sure. We have had them for a few years, . 

right. 

Q Okay. So you had them when you were in the 

Miami Metro? 
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A Right. 

Q All right. And then when you finished the 

rork, your people finished the work, what were they 

mstructed to do on finishing the work with your CAT 

;cripts to show that they had done the work? 

A Close it out. 

Q All right. Entering, let's say -- did you 
lave to enter -- when you called the script up to close 
Ais out, did you have to enter the exact date and'time 

that it was -- 
A Do you want me to just answer what I think 

fou're digging at through just real fast 

Q All right. 

A The old system had two: cleared and closed. 

You had two times. The knew system has been 

eliminated, you only have one time. Whenever you're 

finished, you close it out and you're ready for the 

next job. 

make a mistake, it still makes that time. 

That's the time that goes in there. If you 
- 

Under the old system we had a clear and 

close. 

told them -- remember, you have two times in there. If 

you finish the trouble and reestablish your service and 

you have to do additional work, and cable is one of 

What they were told, and I'm one of guys that 

them. We may have a cut cable we put back together. 
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Everybody in -- whoever it was cut and out of Service 

now has service. But we may have to do splice work, we 

may have to fill a hole back up, whatever we have to 

do, which has nothing to do with the customer service. 

So there's two different times there. 

I tell the same thing I've told to people, be 

aware of your commitment times. 

job you're out there working on, you get finished right 

You may have a lousy 

about noon. You're dirty, you're hot and sweaty. 'I'm 

going back to the office, and get cleaned up, eat lunch 

and close this thing out. 

these people service, which could have been noon, even 

though you closed it out at 1:OO. 

Remember the time you gave 

I've had people working for me, they call you 

the next morning and say, "Guess what? I'm on 

vacation. You know what I forgot to do? I've still 

got a damn trouble in my log." Give me all the 

information -- they may not talk to me, but they will 

talk to one of -- usually they don't talk to me. "They 

have service. I did this, this and this," and we take 

care of it and go through the computer. So, yeah, the 

time was backed up. 

- 

Q Okay. Generally, just as sort of a general 

in your experience, about how much lag time would there 

be between a clear and close, would you expect there to 
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A F i f t e e n  minutes probably on an average. 

Q Okay. And tha t  would be sor t  of the  rou t ine  

:ests of sp l ic ing  and covering -- 
A W e l l ,  you're doing your paper work and 

rhatever, r ight .  

Q . Okay. What's the longest period of time that 

rou've experienced? 

A That I've experienced? Over the whole * 

reekend. 

Q Okay. 

A Somebody calls you Monday and say  they are on 

lacation, "Guess what? I had a t rouble  Friday or a 

service request and could you take care of it?" 

Q 

:hat be -- 
A 

Q Okay. 

A Okay. But w i t h  200 o r  300 people out  there 

Would t h a t  happen f a i r l y  f requent ly  o r  would 

They only do it once. 

- 

to say -- t he  individual wouldn't be frequent.  The 

xcas ions  may be frequent. Okay. 

A Okay. 

A D o e s  tha t  answer w h a t  you w e r e  looking fo r?  

Q Uh-huh. I th ink  so. - 

D i d  you have occasion t o  see people who would 
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take out-of-service reports and close them out within 

the 24-hour period and then within, say, five minutes 

to a hour open an employee-originated report in order 

to finish the work? 

A Not to my knowledge, no. 

Q Okay. 

Q Have you ever heard of anyone giving 

instructions to do that? 

A NO. 

Q Okay. Do you know of anyone who has ever 

ised another person's employee code to status work? 

A Not on purpose, no. 

Q 

A I know what it means. 

Q Okay. And what, generally, does it mean to 

Are you familiar with the test-OK status? 

you? 

A It means where a customer might have had a 

report and we tested it and we find no trouble. - 
Q Okay. Is it -- would it be proper for 

test-OKs to be closed out as out as out-of-service? 

A Would it be proper for them? A test-OK to me 

is a test okay. 

was already statused? 

Whether it was proper -- you mean it 

Q No, it wasn't. It was an-affecting service 

and it was a test-OK. Now, would it be proper to take 
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.t and status it as an out-of-service? 

A You're asking me would we change it 

)ut-of-service to -- no. 
Q Affecting service to an out-of-service when 

it was test-ok. 

A No. 

Q Okay. Do you know of anyone who has taken 

:est-OK reports and changed them to out-of-service? 

A No. 

Q Okay. Do you know whether or not it's 

Jossible to exclude a report? 

A Yes, I do. 

Q Under what conditions would you exclude a 

report? 

A I'd have to get the book out and read it to 

you. There are conditions; third-party calls. 

Somebody that works in the test center could tell you, 

but I do know there is a process you go through or a 

practice associated with excludable. 

- 

Q Would it be proper to exclude an 

out-of-service report? 

A I don't have the practice in front of me, 50 

I don't know. 

Q Okay. 

A I only handle -- my job is with dispatch 

~ 
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troubles to the field, okay. 

Q All right. Do you ever have occasion with 

your field forces or do your field forces ever have 

xcasion to exclude reports when they close them out? 

A No, they can't. 

Q Okay. In terms of using a CAT and clearing, 

&en you get through, when your outside person has 

zleared the report, does he test that report to make 

sure the lines were working? 

A It's an automatic test. 

Q It's an automatic test. 

A Right. 

Q Does he run that test right off the 

customer's line? Or does he go out to an outs le -- 
A No, no, it has to be on the customer's line. 

Q Has to be? 

A Yeah. 

Q Okay. Is it possible at all to close out a - 
trouble report using someone else's phone number to 

dial into the system? 

A I can give you a trouble report, and you can 

close it out right here from Orlando's trouble. 

Q Okay . 
A Okay. I'm not quite sure what you're saying. 

Q All right. 
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A It's an access to a computer. That's all it 

It's only a link for you to have access into a is. 

Zomputer and provide this computer information. 

no different from you picking up that phone, calling 

your office and saying, "Write this down for me." The 

mly difference, you're doing it through a computer. 

3r go next door and pick up that phone and call your 

Dffice, and say, "Write this down for So I'm not 

quite sure if that answer is what you're looking far or 

not. 

It's 

The same reason I fired people for closing 

out troubles that didn't exist, so the computer has 

nothing to do with it. Or we're not on the same page. 

MS. RICHARDSON: Mr. Chasteen, at this moment 

I don't think I can think of any more questions for 

you. If staff jogs my memory, then I may have one or 

two before you go, but we'll let Commission staff ask 

you some questions. - 
WITNESS CHASTEEN: Before I go. YOU mean 

they do do something down here? 

MS. RICHARDSON: Yes, other than listen, yes 

they do. And I appreciate it. Thank you very much, if 

I don't get a chance to say that. 

EXAMINATION - 
BY MR. VINSON: 
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Q I've got just a few questions. I'll probably 

be very brief. 

You mentioned that, I believe, in the 

and sales falsification that that was -- that 
those instances were brought to your attention by the 

security organization? 

they came to you; is that correct? 

That they discovered it and 

A Right. 

Q Okay. Do you recall how the security 

organization became aware of their activity? 

A Somebody contacted them. 

Q Okay. The somebody would be? A complaint, 

possibly? 

A Of course. 

Q Okay. So a customer complaint is most likely 

the way the security -- 
A Right. Somebody complained. I didn't get 

the information who complained and what the process 

was. 

them or a customer that called them or who called them. 

I'm sure it was brought out, but I don't remember. 

- 

I don't know if it was an employee that called 

Q Okay. And then at the time you were 

answering one of Ms. Richardson's questions, you were 

listing name and name. And I 

believe you said there seems like there was another 
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person? 

A Right. 

Q Okay. could you tell me anything you 

remember about that? 

A I gave it to her. 

Q Okay. so that name was -- 
A One person, it was two did 

Q Okay. 

A Trouble reports and sales. 

MS. RICHARDSON: 

t bot h. 

A That's when I said there's somebody else. 

That was 

Q (By Mr. Vinson) Right. 

At the time that these false sales were being 

reported by these three employees, were you, as their 

manager, receiving a report that gave you information 

on the level of their sales? 

A No. They weren't doing it at the same time. 

Q Okay. I believe .nd - were after 

A Right. 

Q In time. 

A Right. 

Q Okay. In any of the three cases, were you 

receiving a periodic report that gave you the sales 
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results for those employees? 

A We got monthly reports, right. 

Q Is that the 2011 report? It doesn't matter 

the name of the report. 

Okay. So as a result of receiving these 

updates, were you suspicious at all of the sales 

activity of these three employees? 

A 

Q Right 

By looking at that report you're saying? 

7 1  

A No. 

Q Were they among of'the sales leaders for the 

district or area? 

A I don't remember. 

Q Was there anything that you recall that was 

wrong with using a boiler room, as we've defined it, as 

far as the Company's procedures at the time? 

A No. 

So that actually using a bank of telephones 
- 

Q 

and making outward-bound calls to customers was not 

against procedures that you understood at the time. 

A No. 

Q Do you recall if and did 

use that form of making sales, using the telephones 

from company facilities, calling out to customers? 

A Two did and one didn't. 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

2 0  

21 

22 

23 

24 

2 5  

7 .  

Q Okay. Which was which? 

A didn't. The other two did. 

Q so was in the field contacting 

zustomers in person? 

A Right. No, the other two were not in a 

boiler room. They are individuals. They were 

€ull-time, I mean, that's all -- they were sick and 
hurt and couldn't work, that's what we call them. So 

that's what we had them doing, a little bit of 

everything. But they were inside. They were not doing 

their regular job. 

Q But they were not in a boiler room; they were 

just using phones? 

A Right. 

Q Making calls but not through a boiler room, 

per se. 

A NO. 

Q At the time that the -- let's just separate 
- 

the incidences. At the time of violations, 

was there a policy, or guidelines, for managers to use 

to direct them in handling a fraudulent act on the part 

of an employee? 

A I have been here 31 years and we have had 

guidelines on the same -- as far as how you can handle 
individuals, yes. 
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Q Okay. And what would the guidelines have 

)een at that time? 

A I mean we're talking a fat book on personnel 

.esponsibilities. 

Q Okay. 

A Guidelines, you know, you have labor relation 

yuidelines, you have federal guidelines. 

Q What was the first thing you can recall doing 

?hen you became aware that 

involved in some unethical behavior? 

may have been. 

A Repeat that. 

Q What was the first thing that you can recall 

-- loing when you had reason to believe that 

A Do you want to record that or do you want me 

to just tell you exactly? 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Exactly what you did. 

I said, "You've got to be shitting me." 

To 

No. 

Okay. 

To his boss. 

And that was whom? 

Jim Edie. 

I'm sorry? 

Jim Edie, E-D-I-E. 

- 

Who were you talking to at the time? 
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tt? 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

id. 

E-D-I-E. And Mr. Edie came to you and said 

Well, he was standing right there. 

And how did he tell you about the -- 
No, no, I got it from security. Right. 

Okay. And then you talked to Mr. Edie? 

Right. 

Did he -- 
You asked me what I said, and that's whab I 

Q Okay. Could you characterized your 

nversation with Mr. Edie, what you asked him, what 

€ormation was exchanged? 

A Basically, I just couldn't believe anybody 

uld do that. This was about a year after I had fired 

which was well-known what he got fired from, and 

fiidn't believe it. I mean, I believe it, don't get 

wrong. It was just hard to fathom why it would 

w e n  - 
Q HOW about the first incident with M r .  Jones, 

at was the first thing you did in that incident when 

u found out about it? 

A 

Q Yes, I'm trying to close In on -- I'm trying 

Are you switching people or what? 

go back to the first person. 
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A you Went back to the first person. 

Q NOW, I'm with the first person, right. 

A NOW, are you with is the person 

*at security involved me in, and I talked to Jim Edie. 

P Okay. 

A But then you asked me what about nd 

C'm -- 
Q Right. Jones was the one where you were 

talking to Mr. Edie? 

A Right. 

Q And let's go back to the first one, which 

qould be 

A Okay. You said back to 

Q Right, I ' m  sorry. 

A Okay . 
Q We're at the first incidence with 

, What did you do when you first found 

out about that, the improper behavior that he was 

engaging in? 

A 

- 

md me have had a problem prior 

to this. I mean he has a -- he had a history of -- 
he's got a track record, if that's what you want to 

call it, somebody that needs to be watched, and I 

happened to be watching him. 

Q And through watching him you were able to 
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letect his sales violations? 

A Right. 

Q But did you also receive complaints from 

:ustomers on 

A No, not that I'm aware of. Maybe during the 

mocess, but I was way ahead of that process. 

Q When you detected there was something wrong 

sales activities, you did what? 

A I'm going to give you the best I can do it. 

There was about a one-month time frame -- and 
70u all are lawyers. 

{OU are. 

I think some of you are. I know 

You have to go through a process of basically 

rith 

?ourre innocent until proven guilty. I'm a manager. I 

nave to make sure that, in fact, as a manager I've 

given you enough information - education, if you want 
to call it -- to do your job and do it correctly. It 

makes sure the corporation, in fact, has got their rear 

end covered, and that's what this is all about. 
- 

So I went back to him and I talked to his 

supervision, which is Stan Barnett. I brought him in 

and told him there seems to be a problem here, and I 

made sure that you know that you have to contact the 

customer. You have to make sure they are aware of what 

they are paying for. And, you know, to make a long 

story short he -- during the process there was a 
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Lawsuit, and I believe it was PAC Tel that was sued 

Like 1.2 million, or something. We got a flier 

associated with, basically, falsifying records, if YOU 

#ant to call it that, doing something. 

In the process I gave him a copy of that -- 
which he says I didn't -- and talked to him, you know, 
make sure your -- he said, oh, yeah there is no 
problem. 

some of his work reports. 

The process of elimination takes a little bit of -- a 
lot of leg work to make sure you, in fact, don't sit 

before a federal arbitrator and it looks like you have 

We went through this and I started checking 

I did some field visits+ 

not -- don't have your ducks in a row, that you left a 

step out. 

My argument has always been, you know, they 

can do anything they want, but if I miss 1 through 10, 

we lose it. I didn't lose that one. He ain't here. 

Q Do you feel that the Company procedures on 
- 

how to handle a situation like this prepared you well 

to resolve the situation? 

A Oh, yeah; I think they do -- probably the 
best job they do in relation to how to handle labor 

problems is we have a number, we discuss it constantly. 

If I have a labor problem with you, what they give us 

is basically a feel of what the rest of the world is 
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ioing. 

here. And you have to get into mediation; you're 

talking about somebody that's dealt with a lot of labor 

organizations, and that's what you have to look for if 

you are going to start taking discipline. That's what 

I tried to explain to all my managers. 

going to do something and start a guy down the road to 

eliminate him, you need to be prepared two years from 

now that you can't say, "Well, I don't remember." . 
Write it all down. 

us to do the dirty work, if you want to call it that. 

I think they do. 

You know, we don't represent just South Florida 

If you are 

So they do a good job of preparing 

Q I have one other question completely 

unrelated. 

When you were mentioning the ability to 

report a false trouble report and then have it assigned 

to yourself, let's say your service technician? 

A Right. 

Q And you said that you can't do that any 
- 

longer, can you explain how that -- 
A The procedures were changed. 

Q Okay. Could you elaborate on that a little 

bit? 

A I can give you an overview, the best I know 

it. 
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Q Okay . 
A Before you had a procedure, you could Call in 

m d  just talk to you, and you would do it. 

iou happened to be my buddy, you could do it if you 

?anted to. 

Just say 

What they did, they took a group of people in 

Everybody can't do there and empowered so many people. 

it. You just can't say you five do it today, and you 

nave five do it tomorrow. There is a regular 

procedure; only certain individuals can do it. 

that's as simple as that. 

And 

I mean, there are a lot of processes that are 

also in the computer world that you can check to see, 

monitor to see if, in fact, it's being done correctly 

or not. And I'm sure you all know, you know, more 

about this probation that we're on, and there's -- you 
know, we just went through some audits. We're going 

through them constantly to see, in fact, that we are 

following the new procedures, the catch-alls if you 

want to call them. 

- 

Q Okay. So let's say a service tech was to 

call in a false trouble report, and he was to ask an MA 

at the maintenance center, llNow, go ahead and send this 

one out, dispatch this one out to me; I'm right there 

in the neighborhood." What would happen to prevent 
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.hat from being dispatched to that -- 
A You can't do it. I guess the computer locks 

.hem out. I don't know how. There's only certain 

Functions in a computer they can allow anybody to do. 

I'm not a computer programmer, but, you know, you can 

illow certain individuals to do certain things and 

:ertain individuals not to do certain things. There's 

>asswords and all of that. 

lave. 

:o you 

MR. VINSON: Those are the only questions I 

Phank you. 

MR. ANTHONY: Mr. Chasteen, I hate to do this 

I have one question. 

EXAMINATION 

3Y MR. ANTHONY: 

Q In response to one of Ms. Richardson's 

pestions, she was talking about test-OKs and 

sut-of-service. I just want to clarify something. If 

a trouble report comes in and it tests okay, is it 

still possible that the customer may be out of service, 

even though it tests okay? 

- 

A Yeah. 

Q Thank you. That's all I have. 

A We only -- I'll elaborate. We only test the 

network. 

which is not causing any trouble -- you could have a 

If you have a telephone that's defective, 
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nounting cord, the dog bit it in half. 

ny daughter‘s bird. So you call in and say, “MY is 

lead.” We test it. The test will come back Okay. 

Phere‘s no trouble on the line. It‘s balanced. It 

ioes everything up to the network that we’re 

or, in my case, 

responsible for. We wouldn‘t see your set -- you can 
Eind the same thing. You could have one where you 

unplugged your set. So, yeah, it could test-OX and 

you’d be completely out of service. 

MR. ANTHONY: Thank you, Mr. Chasteen. 

(Whereupon, the deposition concluded at 1:lO 
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this is to certify that I, CHARLIE DAVID CHASTEEN, 

have read the foregoing transcription of my testimony, 

Pages 6 through 81, given on April 19, 1993 in Docket 

No. 910163-TL, and find the same to be true and 

correct, with the exceptions, and/or corrections, if 

any, as shown on the errata sheet attached hereto. 

CHARLfE DAVID CHASTEEN 

Sworn to and subscribed before me this 

day of I 19- 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

State of 

My Commission Expires: 
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CERTIFICATE OF OATH 

I, the undersigned authority, certify that 

CHARLIE DAVID CHASTEEN personally appeared before me 

and was duly sworn. 

WITNESS CHASTEEN: my hand and official seal 

this 3 day of 
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STATE OF FLORIDA) 

COUNTY OF LEON ) 
CERTIFICATE OF REPORTER 

I, JOY KELLY, Official commission Reporter 

DO HEREBY CERTIFY that I was authorized to 
and Registered Professional Reporter, 

and did stenographically report the foregoing 
deposition of CHARLIE DAVID CHASTEEN; 

consisting of 81 pages, constitutes a true record of 
the testimony given by the witness. 

I FURTIiHl CEEtTIFY that I am not a relative, 
employee, attorney or counsel of any of the parties, 
nor am I a relative or employee of any of the parties' 
attorney or counsel connected with the action, nor am I 
financially interested in the action. 

1 CERTIFY that this transcript, 

DATED this o.'p day of e, 1993. 

7d42kC- Chief Bureau of Reporting 

Telephone No. (904) 488-5981 

STATE OF FLORIDA) 

COUNTY OF LEON ) 

before me this 079 % day of 
The fore oing 

, 1993, -by JOY 
KELLY, who is personally 
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this is to certify that I, CHARLIE DAVID CHASTEEN, 

have read the foregoing transcription of my testimony, 

Pages 6 through 81, given on April 19, 1993 in Docket 

No. 910163-TL, and find the same to be true and 

correct, with the exceptions, and/or corrections, if 

any, as shown on the errata sheet attached hereto. 
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